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ASH TOWNSHIP
 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                 August 15, 2018
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Treasurer – Rob Schock, Trustee – Adam Grabetz and Trustee – Jim Booth.
Absent: Clerk- Michele Geiermann.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 4 citizens. 
Motion #3126 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve the agenda as presented.   

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.

Motion #3127 Meeting Minute’s Approval.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 
7-18-18 and Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 7-18-18.     
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3128 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Grabetz to approve bills #1-94 in the amount of  

$308,663.34, from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Water Funds, Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Blight Follow Up – John Sledge Jr. 

Attorney Godfroy informed the board that Mr. Sledge was given until November 5, 2018, to bring his property into compliance and that a pretrial conference is scheduled for that day.  

Lakewood Machine Products Update.

As directed by the Board at the last meeting Attorney Godfroy sent Lakewood a letter requiring them to have the equipment and materials removed from the west side buffer area by September 1, 2018. Manager Vaslo met with the owners after they received the letter to better understand the issues from Lakewood’s point of view and to discuss options that Lakewood may have moving forward. It was clear that Lakewood had few options for the equipment and materials and that the relocation of it to the east side of the property would only complicate the situation. After conferring with the Board, Manager Vaslo gave Lakewood a reprieve from the order to move the equipment and materials with the clear understanding that Lakewood would seek a rezoning of some type for the west property by the September Planning Commission meeting date. Attorney Godfroy received a letter from Attorney Goldsmith, who represents Lakewood, stating that they intend to do their very best to meet the September Planning Commission deadline.

Unity Park Walk Way. 
Manager Vaslo presented two quotes for the proposed walk way extension from the existing walk way over to the ball fields. The first was for an asphalt walk way and the other was for a concrete sidewalk. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #3129 To Approve.
Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to accept and approve the quote from BBC Foundations & Flatwork of Carleton in an amount not to exceed $4,620.00 for the installation of 84 feet of 6 foot sidewalk at Unity Park. 

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

New Business
Manager’s Report.

Manager Vaslo highlighted just of few items for the board. He noted that the Fire Millage had passed and thanked the voters of the Township for that. Also that the Township has begun talks with Great Lakes Water Authority on a new 3 year contract for water purchases and that there were three large dead pine trees at the library that need to be removed and presented the board with a quote for the work. The board had several questions for the manager and after some discussion the following motion was offered: 

Motion #3130 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to accept and approve the quote from Holiday Tree Service of Carleton in an amount not to exceed $500 for the removal of trees at the library.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Monroe Conservation District Service Agreement. 
The Board was presented with a Service Agreement between Ash Township and the Monroe Conservation District. The agreement is the same as the Township has entered into for the past three years and with little discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3131 To Approve.
Motion by Schock supported by Grabetz to approve and enter in the service agreement with the Monroe Conservation District to provide services to Township residents and to appropriate $1,000 for the services.

Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Pay Increase for Election Workers.
Clerk Geiermann has asked the Board to approve a $1 per hour increase for Ash Township Election workers to bring the pay in line with surrounding municipalities. With no discussion the following motion was offered:
Motion #3132 To Approve.
Motion by Grabetz supported by Schock to approve a $1 per hour raise for Ash Township Election works. 
Roll Call: 4-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Water System Update.

Manager Vaslo informed the board that contract negotiations have begun with Great Lakes Water Authority. Supervisor Carmack spoke for the need to adjust water rates and asked the manager to have some recommendations ready for the next meeting. 

Sewer System Updates.  
Supervisor Carmack spoke to the need to look at the current sewer rates and the need to evaluate them and adjust if necessary. Manager Vaslo said he would have number to review at the next meeting as well as a recommendation on whether to adjust or not.  

Park & Recreation Plan Update. 
Supervisor Carmack spoke about the need to review the Township’s Park and Recreation Plan and to revise where necessary. He asked that this be on the next agenda and that the Board be given the plan to review prior to the meeting. 
Building Department Update.  
Manager Vaslo supplied the Board with reports that showed the number of new homes that has been completed over the past eight months. The report also showed the number of new home construction that is currently underway for the past 18 months, and the number of new home construction that has permits issued but have not yet begun construction.  
With just a couple of citizens comments and no further business in front of the board the following motion was offered:

Motion #3133 Meeting Adjourn 
Motion by Booth supported by Carmack to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann
Ash Township Clerk
